

Mr. Harry L. Heinzman, 829 National Bank of Tulsa Bldg., Tulsa, Oklahoma.

Dear Harry:

Although I have not answered your letter promptly. I did act upon it immediately. It so happened that when your letter arrived there was a meeting of the Y.M. and Y.W. groups out at Brown's Grove. I was one of the faculty members speaking to this group in their retreat and I had the pleasure of meeting Miriam Calder and chatting with her.

Prior to that I met one of the young Phi Delts, named Bill Porter, from Wichita, and asked him to have one of the chaps at the Phi Delt house arrange a date. All this was done and while I do not know what good times were had, I trust that she is having a pleasant time here at the University. I intend to have a conference with her and I assure you that I will work with some of the alumnae who are wives of the faculty and see if I cannot do something for her.

I have always kept my hands entirely off of these things because they are dangerous. In my own fraternity, even when my boys were being rushed, I gave them a free hand to make their selection. And in my relationship with the fraternity as an alumnus I have never tried to suggest available material for these chaps. They take themselves pretty seriously and they rather resent any interference by the oldsters.

But you can count on my full cooperation in trying to make this young lady as happy as she can be here at the University. I would do this on account of you and Mrs. Heinzman, and also on account of Mr. and Mrs. Calder.

With all good wishes, I am

Sincerely yours,

Director of Physical Education and Recreation, Varsity Basketball and Baseball Coach.